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Dear Families, 

 

 They say that March comes in 

like a lion and goes out like a lamb.  

With the number of snow days that 

we have had this year, I am sure that 

you join me in wishing for the end of 

March lamb all month long. 

 

 
Seeking Part-time Work? 

 We are always in need of 

substitute teachers.  If you hold a 

Bachelor’s degree, love working with 

children and are seeking part-time 

work, consider submitting an 

application for substitute teaching.   

 

 
 

Dates to Remember: 

 March 2nd – 7 PM  Resilience 

Movie in the library 

 March 2nd – 7:00-9:00 Grades 7 

& 8 Hope for Haiti Dance 

 March 7th   - PTO Meeting at 

6:30 PM in the Conference 

Room 

 March 22nd   - Early dismissal 

at 12:30 PM for 

Parent/Teacher Conferences 

 March 23rd  - Early dismissal at 

12:30 PM for Parent/Teacher 

Conferences 

 March 30 – No School 

 

Best regards, 

Susan Imschweiler, Principal 

 

 
MARSHMALLOW  

STEM COMPETITION 
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8th Grade March 2018 News 
 
February Freeze: 

Thank you again to all who helped to 
organize and either participated in or 
attended the February Freeze on Saturday, 
February 3. Though the weather was cold, it 
was great to see so many runners, joggers 
and walkers (200+ registered) from the PCS 
community, Pomfret, and beyond.  
 
High School Choice: 
Students will have met with Academy 
Counselors by the time you receive this 
newsletter to begin planning their schedules 
for next year. 
  
Progress Reports/Parent Teacher 
Conferences/Report Cards: 
Just a reminder: the second trimester ends 
on Friday, March 9. Parent-Teacher 
Conferences are being held March 22 and 
23. We look forward to meeting with parents 
to discuss the Second Trimester results, 
high school choices and end-of-the year 
class business. Please be on the lookout for 
the Conference request forms which will be 
coming home soon. 
 
Washington News 
We are continuing with preparations for the 
Washington D.C. trip May 1 – May 4, 2018. 
Account updates were mailed home in 
December. Final account balances will be 
sent in the next week. The balance MUST 
BE PAID no later than THURSDAY, March 
29, 2018. If you have any questions 
regarding the trip, finances or fundraising 
please contact Mr. Galligan, Mrs. 
Cleverdon, or Mrs. Zdanys at the school. 
 

Attendance Reminder: 

Punctuality and regular daily attendance in 
school is the legal responsibility of 
parents/guardians in Connecticut schools. 
The Pomfret Community School Handbook 
states: 
 

Students who are not in their 
homeroom by 8:30 A.M. are 
considered to be tardy and must 
report directly to the main office. 
Students are allowed to be tardy 
three times per semester. Any 
student who is late more than three 
times will receive a detention for 
each tardy beyond three. A 
detention may be waived by an 
administrator if the cause of the 
tardiness is unavoidable. 
 

Arriving late to school is disruptive to the 
classroom environment and your children 
are missing important information shared in 
the morning, work that may be required 
prior to the start of daily lessons, and/or 
direct teacher instruction and interventions.  
 
Please remember that bus transportation is 
provided to all students and that no student 
that rides the bus will ever be considered to 
be late or tardy. If you choose not to have 
your student(s) transported by bus, students 
may be dropped off starting at 8:00 A.M. at 
the cafeteria entrance and that adult 
supervision is provided.  
 
Thank you in advance for your cooperation. 
 
~Mr. Galligan 
 
 
 

***Correction: Jessica Stolarek received 
RECOGNITION in Grade 6, Mrs. Abram’s 
class for the 1st trimester. We apologize 
for the omission. 
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The four team members who 
competed were eighth graders Zachary 
Roethlein, Graham Scribner, and Zack 
White and seventh grader Camilla Tahirova. 
Out of 25 schools participating, the team 
ranked in tenth place. 
Competing as individuals were seventh 
graders Braedon Emerson and 
Jerson Suarez.   
 
Special congratulations go to the captain 
Zachary Roethlein who advances to the 
state competition! 

 

 

 
Other mathletes that have been practicing 
all year but were not able to attend the 
competition include eighth grader Zach 
Stoddard, and seventh graders Vince 
Bastura, Curtis Desabre, Maya Gerum, 
Hadley Grether, Talia Jessurun, Hannah 
Johnson, Olivia Mawson, and Stephanie 
Shpak. The Pomfret School Community is 
very proud of all of our mathletes and all the 
math teachers that helped them along the 
way. Thank you to Ms. Elizabeth Pierce-
Fortin, Math Counts coach, for grooming 
these students for competition and 
organizing the trip. Additional thank you’s 

got to Mrs. Lori Patrylak and Ms. Amie Hale 
for helping chaperone the event. 
 
The MATHCOUNTS Competition Series is 
a national program that provides students 
the opportunity to compete in live, in-person 
contests against and alongside their peers. 
Created in 1983, it is the longest-running 
MATHCOUNTS program and is open to all 
sixth-, seventh- and eighth-grade students. 
 
How Does It Work? 
The Competition Series has 4 levels of 
competition—school, chapter, state and 
national. Each level of competition is 
comprised of 4 rounds—Sprint, Target, 
Team and Countdown Round. Altogether 
the rounds are designed to take about 3 
hours to complete. 
 

  Sprint Round: focuses on speed 
and accuracy. Students have 40 
minutes to complete 30 math 
problems without a calculator. 

 
 Target Round: focuses on problem-

solving and mathematical reasoning. 
Students receive 4 pairs of problems 
and have 6 minutes to complete 
each pair, assuming the use of a 
calculator. 

 
 Team Round: focuses on problem-

solving and collaboration. Students 
have 20 minutes to complete 10 
math problems, assuming the use of 
a calculator. Only the 4 students on 
a school's team can take this round 
officially. 
 

 Countdown Round: focuses on 
speed and accuracy. Students have 
a maximum of 45 seconds per 
problem without a calculator. This 
round is optional at the school, 
chapter and state level. 
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The State Competition will be held:  
Saturday, March 10, 2018  
University of Hartford  
200 Bloomfield Ave.  
West Hartford, CT  06117 
 
 

          
WHAT’S THAT YOU 
HEARD? 
  
While we can’t say that everything you’ve 
heard is true, this is; through a grant and the 
generous support of the Pomfret’s own 
PTO, PCS will be launching the premiere 
episode of its own 60 Minute style television 
news program later this year!  Much of the 
equipment has arrived and we are anxiously 
awaiting the beginning of filming.   
 

 
 
With the help of teachers, a number of 
segments have been planned including 
interviews, man on the street, Spanish 
storytellers, the 1st Grade Talent Show, and 
Andy Rooney-esque monologues.  I’d be 
fibbing if I didn’t say that there were really 
too many things going on to cram into one 

episode.  Already our Art department has 
begun work on lower-thirds with grades 3-6 
as our Music department has with the 7th 
and 8th grade band practicing the theme 
music. 
 
In the near future, there will be a job/task 
posting board for our 7th and 8th grade 
students to sign up for.  In the show’s 
formative years, teachers will be 
instrumental in its success; however, over 
the next couple of years, the students will 
grow into running the lion’s share of 
production.  These are exciting times! 
 
~Mr. Martel 

 
 
 

The Book Fair is 
Coming! 

 
The library will be holding a book fair the 
week of parent teacher conferences, March 
19 – 23. We do not use Scholastic, so you 
will not be getting a promotional flyer. 
Students will a have a chance to visit the 
fair to make a “wish list” at the beginning of 
the week, either during their regular library 
time or at a time that has been arranged by 
their teacher. They are free to buy books at 
any point during the week, again either 
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during their library time or at a time that 
works in their classroom schedule. In 
addition, the book fair will be open Thursday 
night until 8:30 and Friday until 2:00 for 
parents to come when they are here for 
conferences. Books make an awesome 
reward for a good report card! 
 

  

  

Due to the book fair “taking over” the library, 
we do not do regular library book circulation. 
Please do not have your children bring their 
library books back that week. 
 
We would love to have parent volunteers to 
help during book fair week. It gets very busy 
at times, as there is often both a library 
class and additional students at the fair, so 
an extra pair of hands or two is always 
welcome. If you have time available to help 
either during the school day or Thursday 
evening, please email me at 
peyton@pomfret.ctschool.net. 
 
The library is also looking for volunteers 
outside of book fair week. If you have some 
time available that you would love to spend 
repairing and shelving books, making 
displays, or doing other activities, please 
email me. 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

  

mailto:peyton@pomfret.ctschool.net
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Healthy Reminders 

Fifth Disease 

 
Fifth Disease (erythema infectiosum) is a 
viral illness caused by the human virus 
Parvovirus B19. 

Fifth Disease is usually a mild illness that is 
spread by respiratory secretions. It is a viral 
illness that mostly occurs in children and is 
known for a typical rash that resembles 
“slapped-cheeks.” The rash may spread to 
other parts of the body as well. Other cold-
like symptoms may be observed before the 
rash breakout including low-grade fever, 
mild headache, joint pain, or fatigue. Once 
the rash appears the child is most likely no 
longer contagious. 

Especially common in school age children 
this illness is associated with cold-like 
symptoms and a rash that appears a few 
days later. The red rash typically begins on 
the face. A person with parvovirus infection 
is most contagious before the rash appears 
- either during the incubation period (the 
time between infection and the onset of 
symptoms) or during the time when he or 
she has only mild respiratory symptoms. 

Fact sheets from the State of Connecticut 
DPH and the CDC can be found in the links 
below which include information about 
cause, transmission, and course of the 
illness as well as adult exposure during 
pregnancy. Anyone who may be 
pregnant, immunocompromised or has a 

blood disorder should contact his or her 
physician for medical advice. 

Please click on this link to the State of 
Connecticut Department of Public Health 

for information about cause, transmission, 
and course of the illness as well as facts 
about adult exposure during pregnancy. 

Please click on this link to the CDC for 
more information on Fifth Disease. 

Additional information from the 
CDC: Parvovirus B19 and Pregnancy 

Flu symptoms can be mild or severe, 
and can come on suddenly. 

Symptoms of the flu include chills, 
fever, aches, and tiredness. 

 

The common symptoms of the flu include: 

 Fever (100°F or greater) 
 Headache 
 Muscle aches 
 Chills 
 Tiredness 
 Cough 
 Runny nose (more common in children 

than adults) 

If you have one or more of these 
symptoms, it could be the flu. 

 

 

http://www.ct.gov/dph/cwp/view.asp?a=3136&q=388310
http://www.ct.gov/dph/cwp/view.asp?a=3136&q=388310
http://www.cdc.gov/parvovirusB19/index.html
http://www.cdc.gov/parvovirusB19/pregnancy.html
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  Healthy Reminders 

 

** Tooth Brushes should be changed every 
season.  They should also be changed or 
cleaned after an illness.    

Keep Your Inhaler Clean 

This should be done regularly, when you 
are sick, or when you can see white 
buildup around outlet. 

  Rinse the spacer and the inhaler 
jacket in warm water daily. 

 Let them dry overnight on a paper 
towel. 

 Disinfect them as necessary in a 
solution of vinegar and water. 

Printed from Krames Online:  
http://nih.dev.kramesonline.com  
 
 

  A Slick Trick for Ticks    When 

you remove a tick with tweezers, sometimes the head 

breaks off and remains embedded in the skin. Here is 

a simple, painless method for removing ticks without 

leaving any parts behind: Moisten a cotton ball with a 

little water and rub it on a bar of soap. Cover the tick 

with the soapy cotton and gently rub 

COUNTERCLOCKWISE. (For some reason, the tick 

stays in the skin if you rub in the other direction.) 

After a few circles, you will find the tick intact on the 

cotton ball. This technique never fails, doesn't hurt, 

and can be done at home by the patient or parent. 

Finish by washing the site with more soap and water 

and applying an 

antiseptic.                                                                      

                                Renata Pilat, MD 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Valentine 
Card 

making with 
Ms. Racicot 

and Mrs. 
Wanner’s 

class 

 

http://nih.dev.kramesonline.com/
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Fire Prevention Calendar 
Winners Announced 

 
 
Fire Marshal Normand Perron and Selectman 
Maureen Nicholson presented an award to 
Emma Raymond and Maya Rodriguez for their 
poster entries on Fire Prevention.  
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While creating marshmallow structures kids 
are working on the STEM concepts of 
design, building, shape, and structure in a 
fun and hands-on way. It’s an open-ended 
process that allows them to build and 
rebuild designs while problem solving and 
develops higher level critical thinking. 
sylvan learning 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

  

Marshmallow STEM Competition  
With Mrs. Hulme and Mrs. Wanner’s Class 
 

http://www.sylvanlearning.com/blog/index.php/summer_stem_challenge_marshmallow_engineering/


Pomfret Community School Newsletter  

March 2018 

 
 

“At PCS we care for ourselves, for others, and for our school.” 
Pomfret Community School, 20 Pomfret Street, Pomfret Center, CT 06259 

860-928-2718 FAX 860-928-3839 

 

  
KINDERGARTEN ORIENTATION 

 
Pomfret children eligible to attend 

Kindergarten for the 2018-2019 school year 
must be 5 years of age on/before December 

31, 2018. 
 

PARENTS/GUARDIANS and STUDENTS 

 
Wednesday, May 16, 2018 

5:30 PM 
Cafeteria 

 
Students will be meeting with Mrs. Imschweiler, Principal; Mrs. 

Chretien, Pupil Services Director;  
Mrs. Lupien, School Nurse; 

Mrs. Otto, Mrs. Rondeau, Ms. Racicot, Ms. Salvas, 
Kindergarten Teachers and Teaching Assistants and Mrs. 

Michelle McCorkle-Milardo, PTO President;  
Mrs. Lissfelt, Administrative Assistant 

 
You and your child(ren) will visit the classrooms and take a 

bus ride. 

 
 
 
 

Please contact the main office for additional information at (860) 928-2718. 
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NECONN SOCCER 
SPRING REGISTRATION 

IS NOW OPEN at 

www.neconn.org 
 

Eligible ages to play: 
 

LEVEL Born In the Years 

Micro 2013 2012 
Pee Wee 2011 2010 
Junior 2009 2008 

Intermediate 2007 2006 
Senior After 8/1/2003 2005 & 2004 

 
 

Practices begin the week of April 1 (weather Permitting) 
Games will start the weekend of April 13  

Registration Closes:   
March 16, 2018 

 
 

Questions Contact:  
lverraneault@gmail.com 

 

file:///C:/Users/labelle/AppData/Roaming/Microsoft/Word/www.neconn.org
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